Selectboard, Town of Plymouth Monday, March 16, 2010 Regular Meeting Minutes

Members: Shawn Bemis, Chair; Rick Kaminski; Jay Kullman

Others: Art Lynds, Al Poirier, Keith Cappellini, Bill Lambert, Bob Lambert, Steve Radonis, Joe Rebedeau, Sandie Small

- Shawn called the Meeting to Order at 6:03 pm.
- Introductions were made.
- There were no changes to the Agenda.
- Minutes from the Meeting of 2/10/20 were reviewed; Rick motioned to accept; Shawn seconded; so voted.
- Art Lynds appeared regarding the Town's contract with Able Waste. He discussed the single stream recycling contact, and advised there was a 27-month and a 63-month contact; there was no difference between the two but length. The maximum increase was 10%, or 4% per year. The Town's recycling contract with Able_has expired. Art indicated that Able does not do Hawk because of Act 250. There are three possible contracts: single stream recycling which is State mandated-one bin holds everything-it is a zero sort but it is complicated. Second is the organic food waste-this goes into effect on July 1 and Able will have a 'bag system.' Third is the disposal contract now with Able-trash. The SB advised they will discuss this asap.
- Keith Cappellii spoke next about the gun legislation being proposed by the State. He had a resolution he hoped the Plymouth SB would pass to counter what the State was proposing; Keith also read a note from Terry Bascom in support of said resolution. And while the resolution did not have any force and was non-binding, it was a way to indicate the feelings of the Town. Bob Lambert and Mark Savery spoke in support of said resolution. The SB agreed that it had taken the oath to uphold the VT Constitution; Rick motioned to approve said resolution; Shawn seconded; so voted; Jay abstained.
- Al Poirier spoke about the Emergency Management Team and Covid-19; he is developing a protocol for responses; for helping households; the Memory Tree has given \$1,500 to purchase items for households (which will be reimbursed); the Memory Tree will distribute information on the shopping; there is \$3,000 in Emergency Funds and \$750 in Emergency Management which he would like to be allocated to his team; shoppers will be reimbursed for mileage; Emergency Management will have Larry Lynds as a 'point person' for one year for the three facilities; the Town website now has an Emergency Management tab and will be controlled by Al; Covid-19 emails will come through Rick; Al indicated that a least one SB member take the ICS test; he indicated that the CC kitchen needs to be cleaned and Sandie will check with Dale.
- Kathy Billings was to be the next individual, but she sent an email to state she respectfully would not appear.
- Mail was tended to: the liquor license applications from the Inn at Water's Edge were approved.
 Excess weight permits were approved: ABLE Waste; Bazin Bros (equipment weight decreased);
 Bethel Mills; Camp Precast Concrete Products, Inc.; CT Valley Trucking, Inc.; Dead River Company;
 Fabian Earthmoving; Perras Bros.; and Proctor Gas, Inc. Markowski Excavating, Inc. was held out because of a weight issue. The CAI contract was signed.
- Warrants were reviewed, approved, and signed.

- Sandie will check into the availability of a voting booth.
- Under old business: Rick is working on the FY21 grant documents; checking with Larry on the Tier II documents; the SB will review the revised traffic ordinance; Sandie will check into the ATV Ordinance; Sandie will follow-up on the carpeting for the old Town Hall; Cynthia from the NEMRC training will be at the offices again on 3/23/20; no word yet on the F & W grant; the EWP project is being worked on.
- Town Officers were appointed as follows Rick motioned; Shawn seconded; so voted.
 - Assistant Clerk/Treasurer Elaine Pauley
 - o Road Commissioner Rick Kaminski (motioned by Shawn; seconded by Jay; so voted)
 - o Health Officer Frank Vetere
 - o Zoning Administrator Jim Allen
 - o Planning Commission Michael Coleman, Chair; Anne Brown; Keith Cappellini, Richard Kaminski; Jay Kullman; Bruce Pauley; Rick Martin
 - o Zoning Board of Adjustment Michael Coleman, Chair; Anne Brown; Keith Cappellini; Richard Kaminski; Jay Kullman; Bruce Pauley; Rick Martin
 - Board of C ivil Authority Steve Radonis, Chair; Shawn Bemis, Rick Kaminski; Jay Kullman;
 Karen Evans; Chase Morsey; Richard Olmstead; Bruce Pauley; Tom Marrone; Michelle
 Pingree; Paul Kowalski; Sandie Small
 - o Fence Viewers Andy Crossman and John Dupont
 - o Pound Keeper Richard Olmstead, III, and Justus Pingree
 - o Tree Warden Jim Allen
 - o Weigher of Coal Julie Dupont
 - Service Officer Marguerite Marrone
- The ATV ordinance was made permanent; Rick motioned; Jay seconded; so voted.
- The SB went into Executive Session.
- The next two SB Meetings will be Monday, April 6 and April 20.

Rick motioned to adjourn the Meeting; Jay seconded; so voted. The Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Draft written by Sandie Small	
	_
Shawn Bemis, Chair	
·	
Rick Kaminski	.
MCK Kullingki	
Jay Kullman	•